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Dear Mr. Vandenberg: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Department of the Interior (DOI) in response to your letter to me 
dated July 26, 2011, in which you identified Regional Water Quality Control Board (RWQCB) 
waste discharge requirements (WDRs) currently in place for the Interim Measure 3 (IM-3) 
facility operated by the Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) as a component of the 
corrective action/response action being undertaken by PG&E in response to past releases of 
hazardous substances at and from its Topock Compressor Station (Site) near Needles, California.   
 
Your letter provides a comprehensive summary of the events leading up to the California 
Department of Toxic Substance’s (DTSC) decision in July, 2004, directing PG&E to construct 
the IM-3 facility, and the subsequent Order issued by the RWQCB establishing WDRs for the 
IM-3 facility.  Your letter also accurately summarizes the basis upon which DOI has authority 
pursuant to the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 
(CERCLA) to enforce PG&E’s compliance with these WDRs, as well as the legal grounds 
supporting the conclusion that issuance of a new RWQCB Order is not required to preserve and 
continue PG&E’s responsibility to comply with these WDRs.   
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Your letter requests three things: (1) DOI’s concurrence that these WDRs are “applicable or 
relevant and appropriate requirements” (ARARs) under CERCLA with respect to the ongoing 
CERCLA response action at the Site; (2) DOI’s confirmation that it will enforce these WDRs 
pursuant to the Administrative Consent Agreement (Consent Agreement) entered into by DOI 
and PG&E in July, 2005, in lieu of the RWQCB’s adoption of a new Board Order to replace the 
expiring Board Order that originally established these WDRs; and (3) DOI’s concurrence with 
the division of roles and responsibilities outlined in your letter between DOI and the RWQCB 
for monitoring and, if necessary, enforcing PG&E’s compliance with these WDRs.   
 
By this letter I am providing the concurrence and confirmation that you requested.  I have copied 
Yvonne Meeks and Juan Jayo of PG&E on this letter and request that they confirm PG&E’s 
agreement that the IM-3 WDRs are enforceable pursuant to the Consent Agreement with DOI 
and that PG&E will remain in compliance with these WDRs for as long as DTSC requires PG&E 
to operate the IM-3 facility.    
 
I look forward to continuing to work with staff from the RWQCB as response actions addressing 
the Site contamination proceed so we can continue to protect the land and water of the Colorado 
River.  If you have any question, please contact me at (303) 445-2502 or Casey Padgett of the 
Solicitor’s Office at (202) 208-4125. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Cc:   Yvonne Meeks, PG&E 
 Juan Jayo, Esq., PG&E 
 Janice Schneider, Esq., Latham & Watkins LLP 
 Robert Perdue, RWQCB 
 Robert Lucas, Lucas Advocates 
 Karen Baker, DTSC 
 Casey S. Padgett, Esq., DOI 
 Melissa Derwart, Esq., DOI 
  


































